PLANNING REPORT – 21st February 2022
Planning Applications received 
21/01004/F (amended re-consultation)
Land accessed west of 90 Grimston Road and west of 4 & 6 Green Lane, South Wootton.
Construction of 2 x new dwellings

Decision: Object to the application.
The Parish Council still objects to this Planning Application as it does not adhere to the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan under the following Policies:
H 3   Infill Developments

Infill plots or the sub-division of existing large gardens within the village development boundary may be acceptable where the character, due to building densities in the surrounding neighbourhood, is not compromised. It is felt that two large properties in this area is not suitable, they would create overlooking and loss of privacy to surrounding properties. The Parish Council would like to see proposals for bungalows. 
H 2 Encouraging High Quality Design 

Layouts for new development should be designed to the highest possible standard, taking account of the characteristic of the village, and dependant on site size.

· make sensitive use of natural landscape.

· provide for sustainable water management and run-off from rainfall recognising the current increased incidence of higher than average rainfall.

· incorporate Sustainable Drainage Systems where appropriate.
The Parish Council does not feel that 2, large two storey properties are appropriate for this area. 
Policy E1 – Landscape
Woodland and tree belts, the quality of existing residential areas amongst mature trees, and hedgerows shall be protected during the development period and retained as part of local distinctiveness, and, where appropriate, should be enhanced as part of any adjacent development. 

The Parish Council would like to see hedgerows and mature trees protected.

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
21/01276/NMA_1
77 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton 

Construction of 2 x new dwellings.

Decision: Support the application as amended.
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
22/00058/F
The Gables, 5 Priory Lane, South Wootton

Confirmation of preferred roof finish.

Decision: Support the application.

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
22/00063/F

11 Rosebay, South Wootton.

Erection of single storey rear extension and front entrance porch.

Decision: Support the application

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Application:
21/02478/F
4 Malvern Close, South Wootton.

Extension to front of house to create an entrance porch.
